

September 15, 2017

The Honorable Jaime Herrera Beutler U.S. House of Representatives 1107 Longworth HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congresswoman Herrera Beutler:

I have received your letter dated September 12th. We are in communication with Governor Brown's office, and we have received no indication that Oregon plans to establish tolls on the state line between Washington and Oregon.

Moreover, Washington State and the Federal Highway Administration will be integrally involved in any decisions before they move forward. I have instructed WSDOT to engage with ODOT on this issue. Kris Strickler, WSDOT's Southwest Regional Administrator, will represent our state in these conversations, and he will serve as a resource for questions or comments you may have.

Very muly yours,

Jaymslee

cc: Washington State Senator Lynda Wilson

Washington State Senator Ann Rivers

Washington State Senator John Braun

Washington State Senator Curtis King

Washington State Senator Steve Hobbs

Washington State Representative Vicki Kraft

Washington State Representative Paul Harris

Washington State Representative Brandon Vick

Washington State Representative Liz Pike

Washington State Representative Richard DeBolt

Washington State Representative Ed Orcutt

Washington State Representative Judy Clibborn

Transportation Secretary Roger Millar



